
PUBLIC NOTICE 

FIFTH FIVE-YEAR REVIEW  

FOR FORMER NAVAL AIR STATION 

CECIL FIELD 

JACKSONVILLE, FLORIDA 
 

 

The Department of the Navy, in cooperation with the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency 

(EPA) and the Florida Department of Environmental Protection, is conducting the fifth five-

year review of the remedies implemented at the former Naval Air Station (NAS) Cecil Field, 

Jacksonville, Florida.  

 

The purpose of a five-year review is to ensure that the selected remedies are effectively 

protective of human health and the environment.  The five-year review process is mandated 

under the Comprehensive Environmental Response, Compensation, and Liability Act 

(CERCLA) (also known as Superfund) for sites where the selected remedial action results in 

contaminants remaining above levels that allow for unlimited use and unrestricted exposure.  

The Navy’s Policy for Conducting Five-Year Reviews under the CERCLA Program and 

EPA’s Comprehensive Five-Year Review Guidance is being used in the preparation of this 

review.  

 

This fifth five-year review will be submitted by September 30, 2021. This five-year review 

for NAS Cecil Field will focus on the sites for which remedial actions have been 

implemented.  

 

The Navy is conducting interviews, reviewing reports, and assessing the site conditions to 

evaluate if the remedies remain protective of human health and the environment. Public 

participation is encouraged and welcomed. If you are interested in participating in the 

interview process, please contact the Base Realignment and Closure (BRAC) Environmental 

Coordinator for more information.   

 

FOR MORE INFORMATION 

 

Information on environmental restoration activities can be found on the internet at: 

 

http://www.bracpmo.navy.mil/brac_bases/southeast/former_nas_cecil_field.html 

 

If you have any questions, or wish to discuss the project, please contact Ms. Dawn DeFreitas, 

BRAC Environmental Coordinator at 4911 South Broad Street, Building 679, Philadelphia, 

PA, 19112 or phone (215) 897-4903, or dawn.defreitas@navy.mil. 


